LOCKWOOD CO., INC. REORDER NO. 126188-6-72

Data Proc Dise co. with the Board and with Lois McGovern of the clerk's office and Bette Leib of the public works department various concerns relative to computerizing county payroll.

The Board noted receipt from Robert Bennett, Governor of the State of Kansas, of notification that the highway safety project entitled, "Traffic Division, Douglas County Sheriff's Office" has been approved. This notification from the Governor's Office indicated that the Kansas Highway Safety Coordinating Office would issue a formal letter of approval.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, September 15, 1976.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

September 15, 1976

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of September 13, 1976.

The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Order No. 74 to the Sheriff, Clerk of District Court, and Treasurer.

But Works R/W - Selser 7 Rohe/Rahe # 04.00N-20.61E app.

Com order # 74

Tom McGee, Engineering Division Manager of the Public Works Department, presented the Board contracts for temporary construction easement for the disposal of excess embankment material for Bridge No. 05.10N-22.00E between Erwin J. Selzer a/k/a Irvin J. Selzer, a single man, and Douglas County and for Bridge No. 04.00N 20.61E between Russell Rohe and Mildred Rohe, husband and wife, and Douglas County. It was moved by Mr. Stoneback that these contracts be approved, seconded by Mr. Whitenight, and carried unanimously.

But-works! R/W-Knoche #06,18N-23,01E RIW- Hausman R/W- Elm aff.

Tom McGee, Engineering Division Manager of the Public Works Department, presented the Board three contracts for right-of-way relative to the following county bridges: (1) Bridge No. 06.18N-23.01E - between Donna R. Knoche and Robert L. Knoche, husband and wife, and Douglas County. The contract calls #p6.18ルースラ,OIE for payment to Mr. & Mrs. Knoche the lump sum of \$459.41, (2) Bridge No. 06.18N-23.01E - between Clarence H. Hausman and Dorothy Hausman, husband and The contract calls for payment to Mr. & Mrs. Hausman the lump sum of \$211.08, (3) Bridge No. 02.00N-08.01E - between Harold V. Elm and Wilma Elm, husband and wife, and Douglas County. The contract calls for payment to Mr. & Mrs. Elm the lump sum of \$42. It was moved by Mr. Stoneback that these contracts be approved, seconded by Mr. Whitenight, and carried unanimously.

Mr. Stan Harris, representing the architectural firm of Peters, Williams & Kubota, architects for the judicial and law enforcement center, presented the Board Change Order No. 12 which calls for an add of \$692 to the original contract price for labor and materials involved for additional platform areas in the Probate Court and Juvenile Court. Following review of the change order it was moved by Mr. Stoneback that this Change Order No. 12 be approved, seconded by Mr. Whitenight, and carried unanimously.

The Board approved monthly fee reports for the following County offices: Sheriff, County Court, County Clerk, Public Works Department, and Register of Deeds.

Regone from apri-a . Industrial. 23 acres. # 458

At 10:00 a.m., Mr. Richard McClanathan, Lawrence-Douglas County Planning Director, presented to the Board Item No. 7 of the minutes of the Lawrence-Douglas County Planning Commission meeting of August 29, 1976, which item relates to a request to rezone approximately 28 acres from A (Agriculture) to I-2 (Light Industrial). The area requested for rezoning is generally described as being located on the north side of Douglas County Road No. 458 and 1055 approximately 1300 feet east of their intersection with Wakarusa Township Road No. 9-A. The application is submitted by David and Edith Denham. Approximately fifteen residents and landowners concerned with this zoning matter were present. Following Mr. McClanathan's presentation to the Board, attorney Dan Thomas spoke representing the applicants. Several residents spoke in opposition to the rezoning and attorneys John Immel and Olin Petefish, representing certain residents of the area spoke in opposition to the rezoning. The Board noted that a formal protest petition had been filed which requires that to change zoning as requested would require unanimous vote of the Board of Commissioners. After hearing all comments in the matter it was moved by Mr. Whitenight that the Board concur with the recommendation of the planning commission which recommendation was for denial of the requested rezoning, seconded by Mr. Stoneback, and carried unanimously.